
GLASTONBURY HARTWELL SOCCER CLUB 

2024 Annual Spring Warmup Tournament 

Referee Invitation 
 

Dear Referee:  

The Glastonbury Hartwell Soccer Club invites you to officiate at the 31st Annual Glastonbury 

Hartwell Spring Warm-Up Tournament, April 19th-21st, 2024. The tournament is open to boys’ 

and girls’ teams from U-9 through U-15 in both Classic and Premier Divisions. We host teams 

on over 22 fields, providing excellent facilities for our participants.  

Most years, we have over 400 games and used over 200 referees. There are lots of opportunities 

for refs of all skill levels. Referees will be assigned games that are most appropriate to their 

experience, age, and certification level. 3 referees are assigned to every game. 

We will be using fields across Glastonbury (High School, Riverfront, Addison, Nayaug, 

Buckingham, Smith Middle, Hebron Ave School, Irish American Club) as well as Veteran's 

Fields in Manchester and Oakwood Soccer Park Portland (Fri night games only).  

This tournament is sanctioned by Connecticut Junior Soccer Association (CJSA). Games will be 

scheduled 7:50 AM-5:30 PM on Saturday and 8:00 AM-5:10 PM on Sunday. There will be 

limited games on Friday evening starting at 5:45 PM.  

Compensation for tournament is as follows: 

• Center Ref  

o $30 (U9-U10) – 50 minutes 

o $35 (U11-U12) – 50 minutes 

o $45 (U13-U14/U15) – 60 minutes 

• Assistant Ref 

o $20 (U9-U10) – 50 minutes 

o $25 (U11-U12) – 50 minutes 

o $30 (U13-U14/U15) – 60 minutes 

Lunch will be provided to those working 3 or more games.  

There will be a ZOOM meeting of refs to go over tournament rules and information about a 

week before the tournament kicks off. More information will be provided when it gets scheduled. 

TOURNAMENT RULES 

Please take a moment to read through the division specific rules for the Tournament.  Especially 

for U9-U11, you will see age-specific restrictions regarding punting, heading, and use of build-

out line. Click on the Rules tab on the Tournament home page: 

https://glastonburyhartwelltournament.weebly.com/ 

 

 

 

https://glastonburyhartwelltournament.weebly.com/
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IMPORTANT-REFEREE REGISTRATION 

The signup process is a bit more complex this year. The new website we are using requires you 

to create an account for yourself (if you don’t already have one). I know this is a bit of work, but 

it only takes a few minutes. 

There are some questions that you might not know the answer to, especially about availability. I 

know this may change, but please put in your best guesses so I can start the assigning process. 

Click this link to sign up: 

https://glastonburysoccer.demosphere-secure.com/_registration 

 

Create an account and/or Sign In to Begin Registration 

 

Register as a "Participant/Player". 

Navigate to the "REFEREES - SOCCER" program,  

and then select "2024 TOURNEY REFEREES" 

https://glastonburysoccer.demosphere-secure.com/_registration
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- and enter all required information.  If you have any special requests (car pool, work with 

friends, possible conflicts, etc..) 

You will receive a confirmation email and we will begin making schedules in March.   

For more information on our tournament, please check our website at 

https://glastonburyhartwelltournament.weebly.com/ 

 

Regards, 

 

Eric Baughman 

Tournament Referee Coordinator 

Email: TournamentRefs@glastonburysoccer.org 

mailto:TournamentRefs@glastonburysoccer.org

